

To: Church Secretaries, Administrative Asstants, Church Administrations, Financial and other
Church administrative workers

Dear friends, we pray that this finds you doing well. The work of the church has gotten a bit more intense over the past several months as clean up and reorganising of churches has been ongoing. It has certainly been a time of reflection and of learning to do things differently.

You may observe that the acronynm for our organisation has a different explanation. It allows for a broader scope of membership which still remains unique to who we are. This is a change and the fruits and benefits of this change will probably not be seen immediately.

For many of us, change can be difficult if we are not prepared to give it a chance. We would like to offer you an opportunity to be a part of that change within the Florida Conference.

This year, 2018 we will NOT host an annual PAUMCS training event! What? Why? Well we simply don't have enough of us to make this and any other events worthwhile. So where do we stand? Easy repair – YOU are invited to attend a **DAY of rebirth for the Florida Chapter of** PAUMCS. The opportunities for change are endless and we would like to hear from ALL OF YOU!

We are therfore asking you to be in prayer, if you have previously attended, think of what you liked or disliked; how would you like to see this Chapter serve you better; are you ready and able to help effect change for all of us. Our chapter has been hosting this for 43years with pretty much the same format. Our roles in the church have changed, the world around us has changed, so please come and be a part of this change.

So please save this date and plan to come and share with us:

Saturday, February 24, 2018 at the Life Enrichment Center from 8:30 to 4:30 pm.

This is a FREE event for you as it is about YOU! Please send an email with name, title and church to luluadmin@tampabay.rr.com to register.

If you are unable to attend but have some thoughts/ideas to share, please send them to Lynn Campbell at Izdcamp1951@gmail.com

Be blessed dear friends,

Lynn Campbell, Louise Urquart, Claudette Meatley, Sharon Johnson, Karen Green